## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

October 23, 2023

The Honorable Glenn "GT" Thompson

Chairman

House Agriculture Committee

1301 Longworth House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable David Scott

Ranking Member

House Agriculture Committee

1010 Longworth House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

## Dear Chair Thompson and Ranking Member Scott:

As you negotiate the 2023 Farm Bill, we urge you to ensure that the nearly \$20 billion provided in the Inflation Reduction Act (IRA) is used for its intended purpose. Historic investment in conservation will benefit all farmers, and the authorized climate-smart practices will improve water quality, soil health, and habitat preservation on farms across the country. At a time when farmers are facing a torrent of climate related disasters, it is more important than ever to provide the resources that enable farmers to remain profitable and resilient.

The Inflation Reduction Act conservation funding will make an historic investment in farmers from all regions and give them the resources needed to adapt to and mitigate climate change. The evidence is clear that these investments are necessary and in demand.

- Current demand for the Conservation Stewardship Program (CSP) and the Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP) far exceeds the available funding. The IRA provides a critical expansion of these programs that farmers want and use.
- Conservation resources are available to and benefit all farmers.
- Almost half of CSP and EQIP payments since 2020 went to climate-smart practices, meaning the practices that the IRA supports are in demand across the country.
- The climate-smart programs in the IRA are supported by more than 1,700 farm groups, companies, environmental advocates, leading economists, local elected officials and municipalities, and trade associations.
- Three out of four CSP applicants are turned away due to inadequate funding; moving the IRA funds from conservation would be denying farmers the support they need and want.

The Inflation Reduction Act was intended to go towards climate smart conservation, and it would ultimately be a disservice to American farmers should these funds go elsewhere. We implore you to keep the funds for their intended purpose and provide the resources farmers need.

Thank you for your time and attention to this critical issue. We are hopeful that we can keep the Inflation Reduction Act funds dedicated to a robust set of practices and programs that serve farmers across the nation.

Sincerely,

Nikki Budzinski Member of Congress Chellie Pingree Member of Congress

Clunk

Jim Costa Member of Congress

adula sue

Alma S. Adams, Ph.D. Member of Congress

Sanford D. Bishop, Jr. Member of Congress

Shontel M. Brown Member of Congress

1]0.Cll

Yadira Caraveo, M.D. Member of Congress

Salud Carbajal Member of Congress Angie Craig
Member of Congress

Gren Casar

Greg Casar Member of Congress



Sharice Davids Member of Congress



Marie Gluesenkamp Perez Member of Congress



Jonathan L. Jackson Member of Congress



Andrea Salinas Member of Congress

Member of Congress

Abigail D. Spanberger

Member of Congress

Jasmine Crockett

Don Davis Member of Congress



Jahana Hayes Member of Congress



James P. McGovern Member of Congress

Elissa Slotkin Member of Congress

Darran Soto

Darren Soto Member of Congress

Dieser

Eric Sorensen Member of Congress

Jill Tokuda Member of Congress

Gabe Vasquez Member of Congress